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End of 
the line 
for BA at 
Gatwick?

- page 4

The UK is past the peak of its coronavirus epidemic, 
Boris Johnson has declared as he promised to publish a 
road map out of the lockdown next week.

 The “comprehensive 
plan” will address how to 
get the economy moving 
again, how people can 
safely travel to work and 
how children can get 
back to school, he said.
 Mr Johnson said the 
government would 
change its advice on face 
coverings partly to give 
people confidence as the 
country starts its journey 
out of a lockdown.
 He denied that he 
would seek to repair 
the massive damage to 
public finances caused 
by efforts to contain the 
infection with another 
dose of austerity.
 In his first appearance 
at the daily Downing 
Street briefing 
since recovering 
from Covid-19, 
an occasionally 
breathless prime 
minister said the 
nation had avoided a 
catastrophic first phase 
of the epidemic.
  “It is thanks to that 
massive collective 
effort to shield the 
NHS that we avoided 
an uncontrollable and 
catastrophic epidemic 
where the reasonable 
worst-case scenario was 
500,000 deaths,” he said.

  “I can confirm today 
that for the first time 
we are past the peak 
of this disease. We are 
past the peak and on the 
downward slope.”
 Although he stressed 
that it was vital to avoid 
letting the infection 
get out of control, 
he promised to give 
more details of how 
the country could start 
to return to work and 
school while keeping 
social distancing rules in 
place.
  “I will be setting out a 
comprehensive plan next 
week to explain how we 
can get our economy 
moving, our children 
back to school and into 
childcare, and thirdly 
how we can travel to 
work and make life in 
the workplace safer,” he 
said.
  “In short, how we can 
continue to suppress 
the disease and at the 
same time restart the 
economy.”
 However, the prime 
minister cautioned 
that the timing around 
easing each individual 
restriction would 
depend on “where we 
are in the epidemic” and 
what the data suggests.

 He told reporters: 
“What you are going to 
get next week is really 
a road map, a menu of 
options.
  “The dates and times 
of each individual 
measure will be very 
much driven by where 
we are in the epidemic, 
what the data is really 
saying, and we are 
getting in a lot more 
data every day now and 
in the course of the next 
few days.”
 Questioned over 
whether this map would 
prompt a change to 
the official advice that 
does not recommend 
masks for shoppers and 
commuters, Mr Johnson 
indicated that the 
government would say 
there was some benefit 
to “face coverings”.
  “What I think Sage 
[the scientific advisory 
group] is saying, and 
what I certainly agree 
with, is that as part 
of coming out of the 
lockdown, I do think 
that face coverings 
will be useful both for 
epidemiological reasons 
but also for giving 
people confidence they 
can go back to work,” he 
said.

UK ‘past the peak’
n PM gives upbeat assessment and promises plan to end lockdown

 There has been some 
concern that individuals 
may be overly cautious 
about returning to work 
when measures are 
eased, after weeks of 
strong messaging from 
the government.
 Experts have argued 
that face coverings are 
unlikely to prevent 
an individual from 
contracting the virus, 
but may reduce the 
spread of Covid-19 from 
infected people who are 
not showing symptoms.
 Nicola Sturgeon, the 
Scottish first minister, has 
already recommended 
that people in Scotland 
wear coverings in 
places where staying 
two metres apart is 
challenging, such as 

in shops and on public 
transport.
 However, Sir Patrick 
Vallance, the chief 
scientific adviser, has 
said there is only “quite 
weak” evidence to 
show that masks help to 
prevent transmission.
 Concerns have also 
been raised that strong 
public uptake of masks 
could deprive the NHS 

and other essential 
workers from having the 
protective equipment 
they need.
 Michael Gove, the 
Cabinet Office minister, 
said on Wednesday that 
the government was 
anxious that people may 
act in a “cavalier” way if 
told to wear masks.
 “The scientific 

UPHILL STRUGGLE? Boris Johnson pictured at No. 10 on Thursday

cont. on page 4, col. 1
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News From Britain

Boris Johnson will 
delay taking paternity 
leave until later this 
year to deal with the 
coronavirus pandemic 
after becoming a father 
again on Wednesday at 
the age of 55.
 Downing Street 
announced that the prime 
minister’s fiancée, Carrie 
Symonds, 32, had given 
birth to a son just three 
days after Mr Johnson 
returned to work after 
his recuperation from 
Covid-19.
 It is understood that Mr 
Johnson was present 
throughout the delivery 
before returning to work 
in Downing Street.
 A spokesman said 
that both mother and 
baby were doing well, 
but declined to provide 
further details or to say 
whether Ms Symonds 
and the baby were still in 
hospital. Mr Johnson, he 
added, would not take 

his two-week statutory 
paternity leave until later 
in the year as ministers 
continue to grapple with 
the response to the virus.
 The couple plan to 
continue living in the flat 
above No 11 Downing 
Street which they have 
used since Mr Johnson 
became prime minister 
nine months ago. The 
baby was apparently 
conceived within a week 
of him taking up the role.
 The new arrival was 
welcomed by political 
allies and opponents. 
Rishi Sunak, the 
chancellor, said it was 
“great to hear Downing 
Street is getting a new 
resident” while Sir Keir 
Starmer, the Labour 
leader, described it as 
“wonderful news”.
 The Queen sent her 
good wishes while David 
Cameron, the last prime 
minister to become a 
father in Downing Street, 

said: “Sam and I are 
thrilled for you both! 
Sorry we didn’t leave 
the cot - but the climbing 
frame should still be in 
the garden!”
 The Archbishop of 
Canterbury tweeted: 
“Wishing them every 
blessing and happiness.”
 A spokeswoman said: 
“The prime minister and 
Ms Symonds are thrilled 
to announce the birth of 
a healthy baby boy at a 
London hospital earlier 
this morning.”
 She added: “The PM 
and Ms Symonds would 
like to thank the fantastic 
NHS maternity team.”
 Ms Symonds 
announced her pregnancy 
in an Instagram post in 
February and said that 
the baby was due in the 
“early summer”, which 
suggests that his arrival 
may have been earlier 
than expected. Downing 
Street refused to say 

whether that was the 
case.
 The birth comes 
after an extraordinary 
month for the couple, 
both of whom fell ill 
with coronavirus. Mr 
Johnson spent a week in 
hospital, including three 
days in intensive care, 
while Ms Symonds was 
also briefly bedridden 
with symptoms of 
Covid-19, but made 
a full recovery. After 
periods in self-isolation 

they were reunited on 
April 12 at Chequers 
where Mr Johnson was 
recuperating.
 Mr Johnson has four 
adult children with his 
second wife, Marina 
Wheeler, QC; they 
divorced this year. He 
also has a fifth child 
after an affair with 
Helen Macintyre, an art 
consultant.
 Ms Symonds 
previously worked 
as director of 

communications for the 
Conservative Party. The 
couple became engaged 
while holidaying on 
the Caribbean island of 
Mustique. If they marry 
while he is in office, he 
will be the first prime 
minister to do so in about 
200 years.
 Mr Johnson is the third 
British prime minister in 
recent years to have had 
a child while in office, 
after Tony Blair and Mr 
Cameron.

More than 81,600 
tests for coronavirus 
were carried out on 
more than 54,000 
people on Wednesday, 
marking a significant 
move towards the 
government’s target of 
100,000 a day by the end 
of April.
 Boris Johnson revealed 
that there had been a 
huge jump of 30,000 tests 
in the previous 24 hours, 
but it will not be clear 
whether ministers have 
met their goal until later 
on Friday.
 Earlier, the justice 
secretary, Robert 
Buckland, had conceded 
the government was 
likely to miss its 
deadline, as only 52,000 
tests had been carried 
out on Tuesday.
  “Even if we don’t hit 
it, we will in the next 

few days hit that target. 
We are up to 52,000 
being tested, capacity is 
rising and I think it was 
right to set an ambitious 
target. Sometimes if you 
don’t hit a target on the 
due date, the direction 
of travel is the most 
important thing. And 
I believe we are going 
to get there and move 
beyond it because we 
need more,” he told Sky 
News.
 However, the jump of 
almost 30,000 more tests 
in 24 hours suggested 
the government was 
potentially in touching 
distance of meeting the 
target after all.
 Johnson said 81,611 
tests had been carried out 
on Wednesday, although 
only 54,575 individuals 
were tested because of 
the number of repeated 

tests on the same people. 
Testing capacity stood at 
around 90,000.
 There has been 
suspicion that the 
government may try 
to claim that reaching 
100,000 capacity for tests 
as a victory on Friday, 
even if the testing goal 
itself is missed. The 
number of daily tests 
may also be inflated by 
the fact that it includes 
tests sent out in the post, 
rather than tests actually 
completed with results.
 The deadline was set 
by Matt Hancock, the 
health secretary, on 2 
April as the government 
came under pressure 
over low testing levels. 
At that point, there was 
capacity for 12,799 daily 
tests in England, with 
just over 10,650 tests 
carried out. 

PM delays leave after 
arrival of latest baby

A VERY BUSY JOHNSON...all the PM’s children
Lara Lettice (born 1993) The oldest of Mr Johnson and Marina Wheeler’s 
children. She is a journalist.
 Milo Arthur (born 1995) The couple’s second child is said to be multilingual 
and a keen cricketer.
 Cassia Peaches (born 1997) Thought to have studied at Trinity College Dublin.
 Theodore Apollo (born 1999) Went up to Cambridge University in 2017.
 Stephanie Macintyre (born 2009) The child of Mr Johnson and Helen 
Macintyre, with whom he had an affair while mayor of London.
 Sixth child. During 2013 court proceedings, it was alleged that Mr Johnson 
had fathered another child as well as Stephanie Macintyre. He has never 
confirmed this.
 Seventh child (born 2020) Mr Johnson’s first with Carrie Symonds.

No 7 at No 10: Carrie Symonds and Boris Johnson

Country edges closer to 100,000 test goal

https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/boris-johnson-and-carrie-symonds-announce-arrival-of-baby-boy-2gzrvlms0
https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/boris-johnson-and-carrie-symonds-announce-arrival-of-baby-boy-2gzrvlms0
https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/not-even-boris-johnsons-baby-is-beyond-politics-25dbc39h0
https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/not-even-boris-johnsons-baby-is-beyond-politics-25dbc39h0
https://www.theguardian.com/politics/robert-buckland
https://www.theguardian.com/politics/robert-buckland
https://www.theguardian.com/world/2020/apr/02/matt-hancock-sets-target-of-100000-coronavirus-tests-a-day
https://www.theguardian.com/world/2020/apr/02/matt-hancock-sets-target-of-100000-coronavirus-tests-a-day
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News From Britain

CARE HOMES in the 
UK have emerged as 
the front line in the 
coronavirus battle with 
new figures suggesting 
almost 25% of deaths 
have occurred in the 
facilities.
 The Office for National 
Statistics data  included 
care home deaths for 
the first time this week, 
resulting a 4,000 surge 
of fatalities between 
Tuesday and Wednesday. 
 Health Secretary Matt 
Hancock said testing 
will be expanded to all 
care home residents and 
staff in England.
 This includes 
those who do not 
have symptoms, Mr 
Hancock told Tuesday’s 
coronavirus briefing.
 “Building on 
successful pilots, we will 
be rolling out testing of 
asymptomatic residents 
and staff in care homes in 

England, and to patients 
and staff in the NHS,” 
Mr Hancock said.
 All those over 65 and 
people who must leave 
home for work will 
also be able to get a test 
if they are displaying 
symptoms.
 The health secretary 
also announced that 
the government would 
begin including the 
number of deaths in 
care homes and the 
community in its daily 
figures from Wednesday, 
in an effort to “bring as 
much transparency as 
possible” to the data.
 Until now, the figures 
have only included 
hospital deaths.
 Coronavirus deaths in 
hospitals across the UK 
have reached 21,678 - a 
rise of 586 from the day 
before - having peaked 
on 8 April.
 However, projections 

for care home deaths up 
to 24 April suggest the 
numbers have continued 
to rise.
Another 630 deaths in 
care homes in Northern 
Ireland and Scotland 
have been linked with 
coronavirus up until 
mid-April.
 Nearly half of 
coronavirus deaths in 
those countries are now 
in care homes.

‘True front line’
Mike Padgham, of 
the Independent Care 
Group, which represents 
care homes, said they 
were now the “true front 
line” in the fight against 
coronavirus.
 He said: “It is taking 
a terrible toll. These are 
our loved ones - mothers, 
fathers, brothers, sisters, 
aunts, uncles and friends 
who have been taken 
from us early.”

It is “too early” to start 
lifting coronavirus 
lockdown restrictions 
“in any meaningful 
way”, Nicola Sturgeon 
has said.
 The next review of strict 
social distancing rules is 
due on 7 May.
 But the Scottish first 
minister said the margins 
for making any changes 
were still “very, very 
tight”.
 Ministers are 
considering ways of 
gradually lifting the 
lockdown, but Ms 
Sturgeon warned that it 
“is not going to be a flick 
of the switch moment”.
 She said the key 
objective was to “get the 
virus to as low a level as 
possible” and then keep 
it there with continued 
social distancing and 
a testing and isolation 
regime.
 Prime Minister Boris 

Johnson is due to set out 
the UK government’s 
thinking on options for 
easing restrictions in 
future, after Ms Sturgeon’s 
government published a 
paper on the same topic.
 However, at her daily 
briefing the first minister 
said she had to deliver 
a “tough message” that 
changes will not happen 
quickly.
 She said: “I have to be 
straight with you that 
it may very well be too 
early in any meaningful 
way to safely lift any of 
the current restrictions.
 “We have worked 
very hard to bring down 
the transmission rate 
of the virus and we are 
definitely seeing results 
from those efforts.
 “But our progress 
against the virus is too 
fragile for us to let up.”
 Ms Sturgeon said there 
was evidence that people 

were beginning to venture 
out more, warning that “if 
everyone starts easing off, 
the virus will quickly take 
off again”.
 She said car travel - 
while still far lower than 
pre-lockdown levels 
- had increased by 5%, 
and by 10% in some 
towns and cities. Uses of 
concessionary bus travel 
was up by almost a sixth 
last week.
 The first minister said 
she understood people 
wanted to travel more 
and spend more time 
outside, but said “all of it 
adds up”.
 She said: “What I’m 
asking you to do is to 
think about whether or 
not it is the case that right 
now you are a little more 
active than you were at 
the start of lockdown, and 
why that is the case.”
 She asked people think 
about whether their 

 Asked at the 
coronavirus briefing 
whether care homes were 
now the government’s 
priority in dealing with 
the disease, Mr Hancock 
said: “Care homes have 
been a top priority right 
from the start.
 “We’ve strengthened 
the rules around what 
happens in care homes 
and tightened infection 

control, also making 
testing available 
throughout the care 
sector.”
 Prof John Newton, co-
ordinator of the national 
testing effort, addressing 
the spread of the virus in 
care homes, said: “We’ve 
done some intensive 
studies of infection in 
care homes.
 “The presence of 

symptoms was not really 
a good marker in the 
care home setting, both 
among residents and 
staff, for the presence of 
the virus.
 “There were significant 
numbers who were 
asymptomatic who had 
the virus and so we have 
massively increased 
the amount of testing 
available.”

Care home figures prompt surge in death toll

journeys were essential 
and added: “If we allow 
this virus to run out of 
control again, I’m going 
to be standing here for a 
lot longer giving you even 
more grim statistics.”
 Ms Sturgeon has 
pledged that next week 
she will update her 
government’s paper with 
more detailed options 

on how to begin easing 
restrictions.
 She has said the country 
could return to something 
like the previous 
“containment” phase of 
dealing with the virus, 
which would involve a 
“test, trace, isolate” system 
of tracking down people 
who have come into 
contact with infectious 

patients and have them 
go into isolation.
 She told ITV’s Peston 
programme: “It stands to 
reason you have to protect 
your NHS from being 
overwhelmed, which is 
why we’ve said all along 
protecting the NHS is 
an objective, but its not a 
sufficient objective in and 
of itself.”

n Retirement homes now “the true front line” 
in the struggle against coronavirus.

Sturgeon warns against 
quick lifting of lockdown

“We have worked very hard to bring down the transmission rate of the virus 
and we are definitely seeing results from those efforts.” - Nicola Sturgeon

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-52462928
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-52462928
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-scotland-52394685
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-scotland-52394685
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The appeal by NHS 
fundraiser Captain Tom 
Moore topped £32m as 
he celebrated his 100th 
birthday.
 The war veteran, 
who raised the money 
by walking laps of his 
garden, has also been 
made an honorary 
colonel.
 The occasion was also 
marked with an RAF 
flypast and birthday 
greetings from the Queen 
and prime minister.
 With celebrations 
under way, Capt 
Tom said everyone 
who donated was 
“magnificent” as the 
fund reached £30m on 
Thursday morning.
 Head of the Army, 
General Sir Mark 
C a r l e t o n - S m i t h , 
called Capt Tom “an 
inspirational role 
model”.
 Capt Tom said it was 

“extraordinary” to be 
turning 100, especially 
with “this many well-
wishers”.
 Capt Tom was 
spending most of the 
day self-isolating with 
his daughter Hannah 
Ingram-Moore and her 
family at his home in 
Marston Moretaine, 
Bedfordshire.
 “Reaching 100 is quite 
something. Reaching 
100 with such interest in 
me and huge generosity 
from the public is very 
overwhelming,” he said.
 “People keep saying 
what I have done is 
remarkable, however it’s 
actually what you have 
done for me which is 
remarkable.
 “Please always 
remember, tomorrow 
will be a good day.”
 Capt Tom, who was 
recently treated for a 
broken hip and skin 

cancer, initially aimed 
to raise £1,000 for NHS 
Charities Together and 
said he set about raising 
the money “for the sake 
of the nurses and the 
NHS we have, because 
they are doing such a 
magnificent job”.
 His donations page 
will close at midnight 
but Capt Tom said 
people could still give 
money directly to the 
charity via their urgent 
appeal.
 The charity’s chief 
executive Ellie Orton 
said “what he has 
achieved will make a 
lasting difference”.
 “We cannot thank 
him enough for all that 
he’s achieved and we 
wish him a very happy 
birthday, and look 
forward to continuing 
to ensure that what he’s 
done is used to improve 
the lives of the NHS 

staff and volunteers that 
are giving so much to 
their communities at the 
moment,” she said.
 Among the thousands 
of birthday greetings 
was a personalised card 
from the Queen.

 “I am so pleased 
to know that you are 
celebrating your one 
hundredth birthday,” 
she wrote.
 “I was also most 
interested to hear of 
your recent fundraising 

efforts for NHS Charities 
Together at this difficult 
time.
 “I send my 
congratulations and 
best wishes to you on 
such a special occasion. 
Elizabeth R.” 

evidence so far says 
face coverings can have 
an effect in preventing 
an individual from 
spreading the disease 
to others if they have it 
and are asymptomatic,” 
he told MPs.
  “But there is also 
a worry that some 
people may think that 
wearing a mask protects 
themselves, as distinct 
to protecting others, 
and therefore they may 
behave in a manner 
that is slightly more 
cavalier.”
 Sadiq Khan, who has 
been calling for wider 
use of face coverings, 
welcomed Mr Johnson’s 
announcement.
  “I am pleased that 
the prime minister has 
said that non-medical 
face coverings will play 
an important role as we 
eventually look to lift 
lockdown restrictions,” 
the Labour mayor of 
London said. 

NHS appeal tops £32m as Captain Tom turns 100
n War veteran hails British public 

“Please always remember, tomorrow will be a good day.” - Captain Tom Moore

Coronavirus:
cont. from page one

British Airways has told 
staff that its Gatwick 
airport operation may 
not reopen after the 
coronavirus pandemic 
passes.
 The admission came in 
a memo, written by the 
head of BA’s Gatwick hub 
and leaked by BBC News.
BA’s Gatwick operation, 
which is currently 
suspended, is roughly a 
fifth as big as its Heathrow 
hub.
 In a separate letter to 
pilots, BA said it cannot 
rule out suspending 
the rest of its Heathrow 
operation.
 In the memo to 
Gatwick’s staff, the 
company says: “As you 
know, we suspended our 
Gatwick flying schedule 
at the start of April and 
there is no certainty as to 
when or if these services 
can or will return.”
 In the letter to pilots, 
BA notes that some of its 
rivals abroad are facing 
tough competition. It adds 

that a quarter of BA’s 4,300 
pilots are set to lose their 
jobs.
 “We need to ensure that 
our remaining operation 
is efficient, flexible and 
cost-competitive to 
enable us to survive in 
an increasingly lean and 
unpredictable industry,” 
says the letter from senior 
management.
 On Tuesday, BA said it 
was set to cut up to 12,000 
jobs from its 42,000-strong 
workforce because of a 
collapse in business due to 
the Covid-19 lockdown.
 The airline’s parent 
company, IAG, said 
it needed to impose 
a “restructuring and 
redundancy programme” 
until demand for air travel 
returns to 2019 levels.
 The pilots’ union Balpa 
said it was “devastated” 
and vowed to fight “every 
single” job cut.
 BA has been flying from 
Gatwick for decades. 
Before its merger with 
BOAC in 1974 to form BA, 

BEA flew its first routes 
from the hub in 1950.
 Plane-makers and 
airlines alike have been 
struggling to cope 
with the impact of the 
coronavirus pandemic on 
their businesses.
 On Monday, aerospace 
giant Airbus announced it 
was furloughing 3,200 
staff at its north Wales site.
Hours earlier, Airbus 
chief executive Guillaume 
Faury had warned the 
company was “bleeding 
cash at an unprecedented 

speed”.
 Mr Faury also told 
Airbus’ 135,000 staff to 
brace for potentially deep 
job cuts and warned that 
its survival was at stake 
without immediate action.
 Meanwhile, US aircraft 
manufacturer Boeing 
announced that it 
would cut 10% of its 
workforce after it said the 
lockdown had delivered 
a “body blow” to the 
business.
 Other airlines, 
including BA’s close rival 

Virgin Atlantic, have been 
seeking UK government 
help.
 The aviation industry 
as a whole has also been 
lobbying the government 
for assistance.
 On Monday, industry 
body Airlines UK urged 
Chancellor Rishi Sunak 
to extend his job retention 
scheme beyond June.
 It said airlines hit by 
coronavirus would face “a 
renewed cash crisis” if the 
scheme were withdrawn 
prematurely.

Airlines across the world have grounded aircraft as passenger numbers collapse

BA may not reopen Gatwick 
operation when pandemic ends

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/business-52462660
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/business-52462660
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/business-52462660
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/business-52462660
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/business-52436741
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/business-52436741
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/business-52436741
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/business-52468882
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/business-52468882
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/business-52468882
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/business-52468882
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/business-52431290
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/business-52431290
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/business-52439405
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/business-52439405
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/business-52439405
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LEGAL NOTICES

Order tO ShOw CauSe fOr Change 
Of name

Superior Court of California
County of Los Angeles
Burbank Courthouse

300 East Olive
Burbank CA 91502

In the Matter of the Petition of 
Sateesh Christen Rogers, an 
adult over the age of 18 years.

Date: 06/26/20. Time: 8:30am, in 
Dept. A

It appearing that the following 
person whose name is to be 
changed is over 18 years of age: 
Sateesh Christen Rogers. And a 
petition for change of names having 
been duly filed with the clerk of 
this Court, and it appearing from 
said petition that said petitioner(s) 
desire to have their name changed 
from Sateesh Christen Rogers 
to Sateesh Christen Khensu 
Zanemvula.

IT IS HEREBY ORDERED that all 
persons interested in the above 
entitled matter of change of 
names appear before the above 
entitled court to show cause why 
the petition for change of name(s) 
should not be granted.
Any person objecting to the name 
changes described must file a 
written petition that includes the 
reasons for the objection at least 
two court days before the matter 
is scheduled to be heard and must 
appear at the hearing to show 
cause why the petition should not 
be granted. If no written objection is 
timely filed, the court may grant the 
petition without a hearing.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that a 
copy of this order be published in 
the British Weekly, a newspaper of 
general circulation for the County 
of Los Angeles, for four successive 
weeks prior to the date set for 
hearing of said petition. 

Dated: April 8, 2020.
Darrell Mavis
Judge of the Superior Court
20BBCP00116

Published 04/11/2020, 04/18/2020, 
04/25/2020 and 05/02/2020

Fictitious Business Name 
Statement: 2020063276. The 
following person(s) is/are doing 
business as: Alpha Omega Group, 
Inc., 137 1/2 Imperial Hwy, Los 
Angeles CA 90061/PO Box 4131, 
Covina CA 91723. The Alpha & 
Omega Group Security Services, 
Inc., 137 1/2 Imperial Hwy, Los 
Angeles CA 90061. This business 
is conducted by: a corporation. 
The Registrant(s) commenced 
to transact business under the 
fictitious business name or names 
listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Saul 
Martinez, President. Registrant(s) 
declared that all information in 
the statement is true and correct. 
This statement is filed with the 
County Clerk of Los Angeles 
County on: 03/13/2020. NOTICE 
- This fictitious name statement 
expires five years from the date 
it was filed on, in the office of the 
County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must 
be filed prior to that date. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a 
fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under 
federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/11/2020, 04/18/2020, 
04/25/2020 and 05/02/2020.

Fictitious Business Name 
Statement: 2020063382. The 
following person(s) is/are doing 
business as: J&M Auto Body 
Shop, 7333 Coldwater Cyn Unit 7, 

North Hollywood CA 91605/7333 
Coldwater Cyn Unit 7, North 
Hollywood CA 91605. J and M 
Auto Body, Inc., 7333 Coldwater 
Cyn Unit 7, North Hollywood CA 
91605. This business is conducted 
by: a corporation. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business 
under the fictitious business 
name or names listed herein on: 
n/a. Signed: Jessica Rosales, 
President. Registrant(s) declared 
that all information in the statement 
is true and correct. This statement 
is filed with the County Clerk of Los 
Angeles County on: 03/13/2020. 
NOTICE - This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a 
fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under 
federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/11/2020, 04/18/2020, 
04/25/2020 and 05/02/2020.

Fictitious Business Name 
Statement: 2020064454. The 
following person(s) is/are doing 
business as: Gamestop 2304, 
24315 W. Magic Mountain Parkway, 
Valencia CA 91355/625 Westport 
Parkway, Grapevine TX 76051. 
Gamestop, Inc., 625 Westport 
Parkway, Grapevine TX 76051. 
This business is conducted by: 
a corporation. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business 
under the fictitious business 
name or names listed herein on: 
01/2003. Signed: James A. Bell, 
CFO. Registrant(s) declared that 
all information in the statement is 
true and correct. This statement is 
filed with the County Clerk of Los 
Angeles County on: 03/17/2020. 
NOTICE - This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a 
fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under 
federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/11/2020, 04/18/2020, 
04/25/2020 and 05/02/2020.

Fictitious Business Name 
Statement: 2020064457. The 
following person(s) is/are doing 
business as: Gamestop 2290, 3351 
W. Century Boulevard Suite 102, 
Inglewood CA 90303/625 Westport 
Parkway, Grapevine TX 76051. 
Gamestop, Inc., 625 Westport 
Parkway, Grapevine TX 76051. 
This business is conducted by: 
a corporation. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business 
under the fictitious business 
name or names listed herein on: 
01/2003. Signed: James A. Bell, 
CFO. Registrant(s) declared that 
all information in the statement is 
true and correct. This statement is 
filed with the County Clerk of Los 
Angeles County on: 03/17/2020. 
NOTICE - This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a 
fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under 
federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/11/2020, 04/18/2020, 
04/25/2020 and 05/02/2020.

Fictitious Business Name 
Statement: 2020064457. The 
following person(s) is/are doing 

business as: Gamestop 2341, 
1992 Ximeno Ave, Long Beach 
CA 90815/625 Westport Parkway, 
Grapevine TX 76051. Gamestop, 
Inc., 625 Westport Parkway, 
Grapevine TX 76051. This business 
is conducted by: a corporation. 
The Registrant(s) commenced 
to transact business under the 
fictitious business name or names 
listed herein on: 08/2003. Signed: 
James A. Bell, CFO. Registrant(s) 
declared that all information in 
the statement is true and correct. 
This statement is filed with the 
County Clerk of Los Angeles 
County on: 03/17/2020. NOTICE 
- This fictitious name statement 
expires five years from the date 
it was filed on, in the office of the 
County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must 
be filed prior to that date. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a 
fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under 
federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/11/2020, 04/18/2020, 
04/25/2020 and 05/02/2020.

Fictitious Business Name 
Statement: 2020064469. The 
following person(s) is/are doing 
business as: Gamestop 2367, 
11457 South Street Ste A1, Cerritos 
CA 90703/625 Westport Parkway, 
Grapevine TX 76051. Gamestop, 
Inc., 625 Westport Parkway, 
Grapevine TX 76051. This business 
is conducted by: a corporation. 
The Registrant(s) commenced 
to transact business under the 
fictitious business name or names 
listed herein on: 03/2003. Signed: 
James A. Bell, CFO. Registrant(s) 
declared that all information in 
the statement is true and correct. 
This statement is filed with the 
County Clerk of Los Angeles 
County on: 03/17/2020. NOTICE 
- This fictitious name statement 
expires five years from the date 
it was filed on, in the office of the 
County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must 
be filed prior to that date. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a 
fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under 
federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/11/2020, 04/18/2020, 
04/25/2020 and 05/02/2020.

Fictitious Business Name 
Statement: 2020064472. The 
following person(s) is/are doing 
business as: Gamestop 2370, 
8764 Washinton Blvd Building C, 
Ste 7B, Pico Rivera CA 90660/625 
Westport Parkway, Grapevine 
TX 76051. Gamestop, Inc., 625 
Westport Parkway, Grapevine TX 
76051. This business is conducted 
by: a corporation. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business 
under the fictitious business 
name or names listed herein on: 
09/2003. Signed: James A. Bell, 
CFO. Registrant(s) declared that 
all information in the statement is 
true and correct. This statement is 
filed with the County Clerk of Los 
Angeles County on: 03/17/2020. 
NOTICE - This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a 
fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under 
federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/11/2020, 04/18/2020, 
04/25/2020 and 05/02/2020.

Fictitious Business Name 
Statement: 2020064485. The 

following person(s) is/are doing 
business as: Gamestop 2436, 
5900 E. Spring St. Ste 1, Long 
Beach CA 90815/625 Westport 
Parkway, Grapevine TX 76051. 
Gamestop, Inc., 625 Westport 
Parkway, Grapevine TX 76051. 
This business is conducted by: 
a corporation. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business 
under the fictitious business 
name or names listed herein on: 
08/2003. Signed: James A. Bell, 
CFO. Registrant(s) declared that 
all information in the statement is 
true and correct. This statement is 
filed with the County Clerk of Los 
Angeles County on: 03/17/2020. 
NOTICE - This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a 
fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under 
federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/11/2020, 04/18/2020, 
04/25/2020 and 05/02/2020.

Fictitious Business Name 
Statement: 2020064490. The 
following person(s) is/are doing 
business as: Gamestop 2438, 4941 
Paramount Boulevard, Lakewood 
CA 90712/625 Westport Parkway, 
Grapevine TX 76051. Gamestop, 
Inc., 625 Westport Parkway, 
Grapevine TX 76051. This business 
is conducted by: a corporation. 
The Registrant(s) commenced 
to transact business under the 
fictitious business name or names 
listed herein on: 12/2004. Signed: 
James A. Bell, CFO. Registrant(s) 
declared that all information in 
the statement is true and correct. 
This statement is filed with the 
County Clerk of Los Angeles 
County on: 03/17/2020. NOTICE 
- This fictitious name statement 
expires five years from the date 
it was filed on, in the office of the 
County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must 
be filed prior to that date. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a 
fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under 
federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/11/2020, 04/18/2020, 
04/25/2020 and 05/02/2020.

Fictitious Business Name 
Statement: 2020064495. The 
following person(s) is/are doing 
business as: Gamestop 2471, 
11912 Valley Boulevard Suite C, 
El Monte CA 91732/625 Westport 
Parkway, Grapevine TX 76051. 
Gamestop, Inc., 625 Westport 
Parkway, Grapevine TX 76051. 
This business is conducted by: 
a corporation. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business 
under the fictitious business 
name or names listed herein on: 
05/2003. Signed: James A. Bell, 
CFO. Registrant(s) declared that 
all information in the statement is 
true and correct. This statement is 
filed with the County Clerk of Los 
Angeles County on: 03/17/2020. 
NOTICE - This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a 
fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under 
federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/11/2020, 04/18/2020, 
04/25/2020 and 05/02/2020.

Fictitious Business Name 

Statement: 2020064497. The 
following person(s) is/are doing 
business as: Gamestop 2534, 
12144 Lakewood Boulevard, 
Downey CA 90242/625 Westport 
Parkway, Grapevine TX 76051. 
Gamestop, Inc., 625 Westport 
Parkway, Grapevine TX 76051. 
This business is conducted by: 
a corporation. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business 
under the fictitious business 
name or names listed herein on: 
01/2006. Signed: James A. Bell, 
CFO. Registrant(s) declared that 
all information in the statement is 
true and correct. This statement is 
filed with the County Clerk of Los 
Angeles County on: 03/17/2020. 
NOTICE - This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a 
fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under 
federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/11/2020, 04/18/2020, 
04/25/2020 and 05/02/2020.

Fictitious Business Name 
Statement: 2020064504. The 
following person(s) is/are doing 
business as: Gamestop 3620, 
810 E. Valley Boulevard Suite B, 
Alhambra CA 91801/625 Westport 
Parkway, Grapevine TX 76051. 
Gamestop, Inc., 625 Westport 
Parkway, Grapevine TX 76051. 
This business is conducted by: 
a corporation. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business 
under the fictitious business 
name or names listed herein on: 
04/2006. Signed: James A. Bell, 
CFO. Registrant(s) declared that 
all information in the statement is 
true and correct. This statement is 
filed with the County Clerk of Los 
Angeles County on: 03/17/2020. 
NOTICE - This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a 
fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under 
federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/11/2020, 04/18/2020, 
04/25/2020 and 05/02/2020.

Fictitious Business Name 
Statement: 2020064514. The 
following person(s) is/are doing 
business as: Gamestop 3680, 
10635 Carmenita Rd., Santa 
Fe Springs CA 90670/625 
Westport Parkway, Grapevine 
TX 76051. Gamestop, Inc., 625 
Westport Parkway, Grapevine 
TX 76051. This business is 
conducted by: a corporation. 
The Registrant(s) commenced 
to transact business under 
the fictitious business name 
or names listed herein on: 
03/2007. Signed: James A. Bell, 
CFO. Registrant(s) declared 
that all information in the 
statement is true and correct. 
This statement is filed with the 
County Clerk of Los Angeles 
County on: 03/17/2020. 
NOTICE - This fictitious name 
statement expires five years 
from the date it was filed on, in 
the office of the County Clerk. A 
new Fictitious Business Name 
Statement must be filed prior 
to that date. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state 

of a fictitious business name in 
violation of the rights of another 
under federal, state or common 
law (see Section 14411, et 
seq., B&P Code.) Published: 
04/11/2020, 04/18/2020, 
04/25/2020 and 05/02/2020.

Fictitious Business Name 
Statement: 2020066443. The 
following person(s) is/are doing 
business as: Avo’s Plumbing 
Services, 2213 Scott Rd, Burbank 
CA 91504. Avetis Avo Sogomonyan, 
2213 Scott Rd, Burbank CA 91504. 
This business is conducted by: 
an individual. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business 
under the fictitious business name 
or names listed herein on: n/a. 
Signed: Avetis Avo Sogomonyan, 
owner. Registrant(s) declared that 
all information in the statement is 
true and correct. This statement is 
filed with the County Clerk of Los 
Angeles County on: 03/31/2020. 
NOTICE - This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a 
fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under 
federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/11/2020, 04/18/2020, 
04/25/2020 and 05/02/2020.

Fictitious Business Name 
Statement: 2020066430. The 
following person(s) is/are doing 
business as: MSC Caregiving, 
8635 Golden Street, Downey CA 
90242. Maria Rosario Elena Trono, 
8635 Golden Street,  Downey CA 
90242. This business is conducted 
by: an individual. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business 
under the fictitious business name 
or names listed herein on: 02/2020. 
Signed: Maria Rosario Elena Trono, 
owner. Registrant(s) declared that 
all information in the statement is 
true and correct. This statement is 
filed with the County Clerk of Los 
Angeles County on: 03/31/2020. 
NOTICE - This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a 
fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under 
federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/18/2020, 04/25/2020, 
05/02/2020 and 05/09/2020.

Fictitious Business Name 
Statement: 2020067418. The 
following person(s) is/are doing 
business as: BCR Tax Service, 
465 E. Virginia Ave, Glendora CA 
91741. Wenchao Rong, 465 E. 
Virginia Ave, Glendora CA 91741. 
This business is conducted by: 
an individual. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business 
under the fictitious business name 
or names listed herein on: n/a. 
Signed: Wenchao Rong, owner. 
Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is 
true and correct. This statement is 
filed with the County Clerk of Los 
Angeles County on: 04/02/2020. 
NOTICE - This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a 
fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under 
federal, state or common law (see 
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2995 Thousand Oaks Blvd., Thousand Oaks. (parking in rear)
Open: Mon-Sat. 10.30-5.30 • Sun: 10-6 • Tel: (805) 495-4042

Teas • Candy • Pastries • Bangers • Meat Pies • 
Heinz Beans • China Teapots • Tea Cozies • Gifts

Now featuring delicious, traditional handmade pies and 
pasties from Deli-SA. Chicken curry pasties, Cornish 

pasties, Steak & Kidney...and much more

Quality Imports from the British Isles...

May Day has arrived 
and the distress call is 
loud and clear.
 For many of us the 
first of the month 
means that rent is due, 
plus health insurance, 
car insurance and all 
the other necessary 
stuff to survive. Never 
a fun time, but right 
now is harder than it 
has ever been. Many 
of you still haven’t 
received the $1200 
stimulus payment, not 
that would go very 
far but it all helps, 
right?  If it’s any 
consolation, I am still 
waiting for mine too.  
Fortunately California 
has said that we can’t 
be evicted right now, 
although I know that 
some landlords are not 
necessarily following 
the law. If that applies 
to you make sure to 
either contact your local 
housing department 
or your local council 
member. 
 There has also been 
a lot of confusion as to 
whether those of you 
here on visas or green 
cards are safe to apply 
for unemployment 
benefit.  ‘Safe’ meaning 
will your status be 
revoked if you claim 
government benefits? 
We have been told 
that you are within 
your rights to apply 
for unemployment as 
it is not classified as a 
welfare handout but 
rather an insurance 
policy that you 
have paid in to. 
Hence the name UI; 
‘ U n e m p l o y m e n t 
Insurance’. Visit edd.

ca.gov to check your 
eligibility.
 I would still 
recommend confirming 
this with either your 
lawyer or perhaps a 
financial advisor as I 
would rather not be 
held responsible for 
your final decision!
 The same goes for 
access to healthcare, if 
it is Covid-19 related. 
The Californian 
government has stated 
that protecting all of our 
health is a priority right 
now and it shouldn’t 
negatively affect visa 
renewals or citizenship 
applications at a later 
date. Obviously, rules, 
laws and circumstances 
are constantly 
changing, so it wouldn’t 
be a bad idea to take a 
screenshot of what you 
read for safekeeping!
 Even if you are 
successful in getting 
government help I 
know it doesn’t go very 
far, I think you would be 
lucky if it even covered 
your over-inflated Los 
Angeles rent right now. 
I have noticed a lot of 
activity over at our Brits 
in LA Selling Group on 
Facebook, there are lots 
of great bargains to be 
had right now, if you 
happen to be one of the 
lucky ones who aren’t 
struggling financially 
visit facebook.com/
groups/britsinlaselling 
to have a browse and 
help a fellow member 
out at the same time. 
 Our Meet a Member 
this week is Tyler Galt, 
who also happens to 
be a good friend of 
mine. She hasn’t had 

her unemployment 
claim approved yet so 
is using her excellent 
sewing skills to make 
and sell masks. She is 
hoping her earnings 
will help cover her bills 
but she is also donating 
15% to a charity close to 
her heart, the Pasadena 
Humane Society. Please 
do consider purchasing 
from her. If you have 
a skill that you have 
adapted to try and 
make an income at the 
moment please let us 
know as we would 
love to help and share 
the news of as many 
of you as possible. You 
can email us at info@
britsin.la
 Sadly some of you are 
probably stuck in limbo, 
with nothing to sell, not 
eligible to claim and 
perhaps no one to turn 
to for help.  If you are 
an actor please make 
sure to visit the charity 
The Actors Fund who 
are trying their best 
to provide support 
https://actorsfund.
org.
 If you are a British 
citizen you should 
consider reaching 
out to the British 
Benevolent Society 
of California. We are 
working with them to 
spread the word about 
their charity right now, 
as they are offering 
financial aid grants 
to those who have no 
where else to go. You 
can email them at info@

bbsofca.org or visit 
their website https://
bbsofca.org. They really 
want to help as many 
people as possible. 
They have been going 
since 1858 and guiding 
Brits in California 
through rough patches 
ever since. Be assured 
that everything will be 

kept confidential and 
there are absolutely no 
strings attached. 
Don’t hesitate to contact 
us if you have any 
questions and we will 
do our best to help you 
or at least point you in 
the right direction.
 I know it’s tough 
right now having 

to stay at home, but 
please try and keep it 
up. California is doing 
a good job so far, our 
numbers are much 
lower than predicted at 
the moment, which is 
thanks to all of you who 
are sheltering in place.
Cheers!
Eileen

May relief be 
with us soon?

mailto:info@britsin.la
mailto:info@britsin.la
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Brits in LA

Meet a Member:
Tyler Galt

TYLER GALT: “Los Angeles is hard but worth it.”

Meet Tyler Galt from 
Boston Massachusetts 
who moved to LA 13 
years ago....to pursue a 
whim.
 
Was there a particular 
reason you chose LA?
I had a friend who 
moved here for acting; 
we were pretty close so 
I decided to come visit. 
My most telling moment 
was at our first stop after 
leaving LAX. I looked 
up, accidentally making 
instant eye contact with 
a beautiful person, they 
smiled brightly at me, 
and I was just stunned. 
In Boston eye contact is 
considered aggressive, 
you never say hi to 
strangers and even 
friends don’t hug. Even 
the driving is aggressive 
there, so aggressive 
that drivers from 
Massachusetts are called 
mAss-holes. LA was 
warm and enchanting, 
the polar opposite of 
where I came from. 
When I came here I had 
to re-learn social norms 
and I was happy to. 
 
What do you miss most 
from home?
The warm Atlantic 
Ocean! I’m glad no 
one told me the Pacific 
Ocean is always freezing 
cold or I might not have 
moved here! I may have 
moved away once or 
twice and come straight 
back to LA. This last 
time is the final one. If 
I need to get out of LA 
I don’t move, I take a 
vacation. 
 
What was your first 
impression of LA and 
has it changed since? 
That it was beautiful 
and inspiring. I feel like 
those words can really 
describe the zeitgeist of 
the city
 
What do you find the 
biggest difference is 
living here versus the 

Boston area? 
Boston is more like a 
larger downtown LA, 
with a much larger 
dose of skid row, humid 
summers and nasty 
winters. So its majorly 
different but the culture 
is an entirely different 
dimension. People are so 
much nicer here. 
 
Do you have a hidden 
gem in LA that you 
want to share with us?
Topanga Beach is the 
least crowded I’ve been 
to, the cleanest, and the 
water is warmer there. 
If you go I recommend 
grabbing lunch at the 
Inn of the 7th Ray and 
checking out their gift 
shop. It’s worth the 
drive!
 
What would you 
suggest to others who 
are thinking about 
making the move here? 
Be ready financially. Be 
flexible about what kind 
of jobs you take and the 
neighborhoods you’ll 
live in. Los Angeles is 
hard but worth it.
 
Lots of our members 
join our group Brits in 
LA seeking out words 

of wisdom - what is 
the best piece of advice 
you’ve been given? 
I’ve always loved the 
phrase leap of faith. It’s 
what brought me here. 
So trust yourself, take 
the leap and remember 
that as long as you fight 
for it you will always 
land on your feet.
 
Lastly, how can we find 
out more about you? 
Are you working on 
anything at the moment? 
Currently I’m not 
essential so I’m home 
24/7. Unfortunately 
California is trying to 
deny my unemployment 
so I haven’t gotten a 
dime and won’t till they 
reopen the phone lines. 
Since there’s nothing I 
can do about that I’m 
now one of the many 
women sewing masks 
and hawking them on 
my handmade brand 
Teekco on instagram. I 
wish I was in a position 
to be able to give them 
away so instead I am 
donating 15% of the 
proceeds to the Pasadena 
SPCA to help care for 
animals abandoned 
and displaced because 
of the coronavirus. But 

aside from all this, what 
I really want to do is 
go back to school for 
veterinary medicine. I’m 
slowly hacking away 
at my next and most 

meaningful leap of faith. 
 So if anyone here 
works for a shelter that 
is looking for volunteers, 
or a vet looking for 
a receptionist that 

can also help build 
mobility devices for 
our handicapped furry 
friends (because I also 
have a BFA in product 
design), I’m your girl. 

Separated by lockdown, brought together by trivia.
 That’s the fun-loving Brits in LA community who 
continue to gather online each Tuesday night for 
Virtual Pub Quiz.
 The latest contest saw quizmaster Sandro Monetti 
asking questions on everyone from Winston 
Churchill to Owen Wilson and conducting a group 
singalong of Careless Whisper.
 That April 28 quiz saw the first repeat champions 
as Matt and Jo won for the second week in a row and 
kindly donated their prize, a $40 gift certificate to 
the Cat and Fiddle, to a friend in need.
 As Dumbledore said. “Happiness can be found 
even in the darkest of times when one only 
remembers to turn on the light.” That light will be 
turned on again for more trivia in lockdown on 
Tuesday May 5.
 Join on Zoom, using the Meeting ID 960 556 148, 
log in between 7.30pm and 8 and trivia starts at 8pm 
sharp. Thanks to the Cat & Fiddle and Golden 
Road Brewing. 

United by trivia.....
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Stargazing with Annie Shaw
ARIES: No one is more stir crazy then you right now. You might be even tempted to step out of the present and difficult restrictions. Just be sure you do not even try.
TAURUS: This is a time for you to sort out the mind space you are currently living in. Get it straightened out and you may even resolve some unfinished business. Happy 
Birthday!
GEMINI: Best to go with the current downtime as you really have plenty you can do. You may think you can put things off in the hope life will resolve things. Maybe it will. 
Time will tell.
CANCER: You water signs are feeling this time frame more deeply than most others. Uncertainty is not something you deal well with. Keep busy and then do find time to 
relax.
LEO: Just don’t forget to breathe and relax, it’s the best way to get through this uncertain time. You are a leader so get your thoughts aligned and lead forward. The reward is 
peace of mind.
VIRGO: Worry is no stranger in your life. It is actually normal for you. Time will go by whether you stress or not. Reach out to some one who needs your wisdom. The reward 
is peace of mind.
LIBRA: Your boss Venus is going backwards in Gemini your cousin sign. While it is a time of uncertainty it need not be a time for instability so get ready to move quickly 
when the time is right.
SCORPIO: This time probably does not feel especially difficult for you if you are isolating. You are ok with your own company usually so keep a positive attitude and be at 
peace in this time frame.
SAGITTARIUS: There are some folks who do not have any idea why you are upbeat and in good spirits. This is your nature, so be ready to just feel good, no matter what.
CAPRICORN: You are about to get busier in the world around you. It’s so much better for you overall. Whatever the situation is make time to relax and be aware of your 
thoughts.
AQUARIUS: While the current times are uncertain knowing you can help other people can really help you to process things. You should also benefit by working on healthy 
habits for yourself.
PISCES: While your mysterious boss Neptune is living with you it is likely you will have some enlightening dreams. As one of the most intuitive signs a lot of these dreams 
are prophetic. Keep this in mind. 

The new month will bring new beginnings. Stay strong.
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Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/18/2020, 04/25/2020, 
05/02/2020 and 05/09/2020.

Fictitious Business Name 
Statement: 2020067443. The 
following person(s) is/are doing 
business as: The Real Estate 
Dude, 6066 Crape Myrtle Ct, 
Woodland Hills CA 91367. Anthony 
Hairapetian, 6066 Crape Myrtle 
Ct, Woodland Hills CA 91367. 
This business is conducted by: 
an individual. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business 
under the fictitious business name 
or names listed herein on: 03/2020. 
Signed: Anthony Hairapetian, 
owner. Registrant(s) declared that 
all information in the statement is 
true and correct. This statement is 
filed with the County Clerk of Los 
Angeles County on: 04/02/2020. 
NOTICE - This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a 
fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under 
federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/18/2020, 04/25/2020, 
05/02/2020 and 05/09/2020.

Fictitious Business Name 
Statement: 2020067509. The 
following person(s) is/are doing 
business as: Subatomic Melodies, 
17412 Ventura Blvd. #530, Encino 
CA 91316. Dyna I Shirasaki, 17412 
Ventura Blvd. #530, Encino CA 
91316. This business is conducted 
by: an individual. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business 
under the fictitious business name 
or names listed herein on: n/a. 
Signed: Dyna I Shirasaki, owner. 
Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is 
true and correct. This statement is 
filed with the County Clerk of Los 
Angeles County on: 04/03/2020. 
NOTICE - This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a 
fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under 
federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/18/2020, 04/25/2020, 
05/02/2020 and 05/09/2020. 

Order tO ShOw CauSe fOr Change 
Of name

Superior Court of California
County of Los Angeles

200 West Compton Blvd.
Compton CA 90220

In the Matter of the Petition of 
Jesus Gonzales Fuentes, an 
adult over the age of 18 years.

Date: 06/23/20. Time: 8:30am, in 
Dept. A Room: 904

It appearing that the following 
person whose name is to be 
changed is over 18 years of age: 
Jesus Gonzales Fuentes. And a 
petition for change of names having 
been duly filed with the clerk of 
this Court, and it appearing from 
said petition that said petitioner(s) 
desire to have their name changed 
from Jesus Gonzales Fuentes to 
Jesus Ramirez Fuentes Jr.

IT IS HEREBY ORDERED that all 
persons interested in the above 
entitled matter of change of 
names appear before the above 
entitled court to show cause why 
the petition for change of name(s) 

should not be granted.
Any person objecting to the name 
changes described must file a 
written petition that includes the 
reasons for the objection at least 
two court days before the matter 
is scheduled to be heard and must 
appear at the hearing to show 
cause why the petition should not 
be granted. If no written objection is 
timely filed, the court may grant the 
petition without a hearing.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that a 
copy of this order be published in 
the British Weekly, a newspaper of 
general circulation for the County 
of Los Angeles, for four successive 
weeks prior to the date set for 
hearing of said petition. 

Dated: March 27, 2020.
Maurice A. Leiter
Judge of the Superior Court
20CMCP00068

Published 04/18/2020, 04/25/2020, 
05/02/2020 and 05/09/2020
 
Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020066430. The following person(s) is/
are doing business as: MSC Caregiving, 
8635 Golden Street, Downey CA 90242. 
Maria Rosario Elena Trono, 8635 
Golden Street,  Downey CA 90242. This 
business is conducted by: an individual. 
The Registrant(s) commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed herein 
on: 02/2020. Signed: Maria Rosario 
Elena Trono, owner. Registrant(s) 
declared that all information in the 
statement is true and correct. This 
statement is filed with the County Clerk 
of Los Angeles County on: 03/31/2020. 
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement 
expires five years from the date it was 
filed on, in the office of the County 
Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name 
Statement must be filed prior to that 
date. The filing of this statement does 
not of itself authorize the use in this state 
of a fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under federal, 
state or common law (see Section 
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 
04/18/2020, 04/25/2020, 05/02/2020 
and 05/09/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020067418. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: BCR Tax 
Service, 465 E. Virginia Ave, Glendora 
CA 91741. Wenchao Rong, 465 E. 
Virginia Ave, Glendora CA 91741. This 
business is conducted by: an individual. 
The Registrant(s) commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed herein 
on: n/a. Signed: Wenchao Rong, 
owner. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true and 
correct. This statement is filed with the 
County Clerk of Los Angeles County 
on: 04/02/2020. NOTICE - This fictitious 
name statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize the 
use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another 
under federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/18/2020, 04/25/2020, 
05/02/2020 and 05/09/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020067443. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: The Real 
Estate Dude, 6066 Crape Myrtle Ct, 
Woodland Hills CA 91367. Anthony 
Hairapetian, 6066 Crape Myrtle Ct, 
Woodland Hills CA 91367. This business 
is conducted by: an individual. The 
Registrant(s) commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed herein on: 
03/2020. Signed: Anthony Hairapetian, 
owner. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true and 
correct. This statement is filed with the 
County Clerk of Los Angeles County 
on: 04/02/2020. NOTICE - This fictitious 
name statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 

filed prior to that date. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize the 
use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another 
under federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/18/2020, 04/25/2020, 
05/02/2020 and 05/09/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020067509. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: Subatomic 
Melodies, 17412 Ventura Blvd. #530, 
Encino CA 91316. Dyna I Shirasaki, 
17412 Ventura Blvd. #530, Encino CA 
91316. This business is conducted 
by: an individual. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business under 
the fictitious business name or names 
listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Dyna I 
Shirasaki, owner. Registrant(s) declared 
that all information in the statement is 
true and correct. This statement is filed 
with the County Clerk of Los Angeles 
County on: 04/03/2020. NOTICE - This 
fictitious name statement expires five 
years from the date it was filed on, in 
the office of the County Clerk. A new 
Fictitious Business Name Statement 
must be filed prior to that date. The 
filing of this statement does not of 
itself authorize the use in this state of 
a fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under federal, 
state or common law (see Section 
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 
04/18/2020, 04/25/2020, 05/02/2020 
and 05/09/2020. 

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020067263. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: Consulting 
Collective, 11271 Ventura Blvd Suite 
111, Studio City CA 91604. Jacqueline 
Board, 11271 Ventura Blvd Suite 111, 
Studio City CA 91604. This business 
is conducted by: an individual. The 
Registrant(s) commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed herein on: 
n/a. Signed: Jacqueline Board, 
owner. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true and 
correct. This statement is filed with the 
County Clerk of Los Angeles County 
on: 04/02/2020. NOTICE - This fictitious 
name statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize the 
use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another 
under federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/25/2020, 05/02/2020, 
05/09/2020 and 05/16/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020067519. The following person(s) is/
are doing business as: Charlotte+Axel, 
113 N. San Vicente Blvd., Beverly Hills 
CA 90211. Mancini & Traverso Inc., 
10 E. 40th St., Suite 3310, New York 
NY 10016. This business is conducted 
by: a corporation. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business under 
the fictitious business name or names 
listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Charlotte 
Traverso, President. Registrant(s) 
declared that all information in the 
statement is true and correct. This 
statement is filed with the County Clerk 
of Los Angeles County on: 04/03/2020. 
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement 
expires five years from the date it was 
filed on, in the office of the County 
Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name 
Statement must be filed prior to that 
date. The filing of this statement does 
not of itself authorize the use in this state 
of a fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under federal, 
state or common law (see Section 
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 
04/25/2020, 05/02/2020, 05/09/2020 
and 05/16/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069018. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as:  Milo Café, 
Milo Café & Organic Juicery, 720 Lake 
Ave., Pasadena CA 91104. Infinitpros 
Inc., 5719 Rowland Ave, Temple City 
CA 91780. This business is conducted 
by: a corporation. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business 
under the fictitious business name 
or names listed herein on: 03/2020. 
Signed: Irenegee Thongpinyochai, 
President. Registrant(s) declared that 

all information in the statement is true 
and correct. This statement is filed with 
the County Clerk of Los Angeles County 
on: 04/13/2020. NOTICE - This fictitious 
name statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize the 
use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another 
under federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/25/2020, 05/02/2020, 
05/09/2020 and 05/16/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069029. The following person(s) is/
are doing business as: A & M Sportswear, 
18310 Amie Ave #69, Torrance CA 
90504. Amjad Ali Malik, 18310 Amie 
Ave #69, Torrance CA 90504. This 
business is conducted by: an individual. 
The Registrant(s) commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed herein 
on: 02/2001. Signed: Amjad Ali Malik, 
owner. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true and 
correct. This statement is filed with the 
County Clerk of Los Angeles County 
on: 04/13/2020. NOTICE - This fictitious 
name statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize the 
use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another 
under federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/25/2020, 05/02/2020, 
05/09/2020 and 05/16/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069324. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: Linton Germ 
& Virus Exterminators, 3679 Motor 
Ave Ste. 305, Los Angeles CA 90034. 
Pecorelli Investments LLC, 3679 Motor 
Ave Ste. 305, Los Angeles CA 90034. 
This business is conducted by: a limited 
liability company. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business under 
the fictitious business name or names 
listed herein on: 03/2020. Signed: Brandi 
Linton, President. Registrant(s) declared 
that all information in the statement is 
true and correct. This statement is filed 
with the County Clerk of Los Angeles 
County on: 04/13/2020. NOTICE - This 
fictitious name statement expires five 
years from the date it was filed on, in 
the office of the County Clerk. A new 
Fictitious Business Name Statement 
must be filed prior to that date. The 
filing of this statement does not of 
itself authorize the use in this state of 
a fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under federal, 
state or common law (see Section 
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 
04/25/2020, 05/02/2020, 05/09/2020 
and 05/16/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069849. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: Ortiz Glass 
& Mirror, 1473 E 52nd St, Los Angeles 
CA 90011. Jason Ortiz, 1473 E 52nd St, 
Los Angeles CA 90011; Maximino Ortiz 
Marin, 1473 E 52nd St, Los Angeles CA 
90011. This business is conducted by: a 
general partnership. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business under 
the fictitious business name or names 
listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Jason 
Ortiz, general partner. Registrant(s) 
declared that all information in the 
statement is true and correct. This 
statement is filed with the County Clerk 
of Los Angeles County on: 04/15/2020. 
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement 
expires five years from the date it was 
filed on, in the office of the County 
Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name 
Statement must be filed prior to that 
date. The filing of this statement does 
not of itself authorize the use in this state 
of a fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under federal, 
state or common law (see Section 
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 
04/25/2020, 05/02/2020, 05/09/2020 
and 05/16/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069851. The following person(s) is/
are doing business as: Belmond, 9020 
Terhune Ave, Sun Valley CA 91352. 

Armen Hunanyan, 9020 Terhune Ave, 
Sun Valley CA 91352. This business 
is conducted by: an individual. The 
Registrant(s) commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed herein on: 
n/a. Signed: Armen Hunanyan, 
owner. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true and 
correct. This statement is filed with the 
County Clerk of Los Angeles County 
on: 04/15/2020. NOTICE - This fictitious 
name statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize the 
use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another 
under federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/25/2020, 05/02/2020, 
05/09/2020 and 05/16/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069853. The following person(s) is/
are doing business as: Protech Heating 
& Cooling, 404 Concord St, Apt 2, 
Glendale CA 91203. Edik Khodaverdian, 
404 Concord St, Apt 2, Glendale CA 
91203. This business is conducted 
by: an individual. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business under 
the fictitious business name or names 
listed herein on: n/a. Signed: Edik 
Khodaverdian, owner. Registrant(s) 
declared that all information in the 
statement is true and correct. This 
statement is filed with the County Clerk 
of Los Angeles County on: 04/15/2020. 
NOTICE - This fictitious name statement 
expires five years from the date it was 
filed on, in the office of the County 
Clerk. A new Fictitious Business Name 
Statement must be filed prior to that 
date. The filing of this statement does 
not of itself authorize the use in this state 
of a fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under federal, 
state or common law (see Section 
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 
04/25/2020, 05/02/2020, 05/09/2020 
and 05/16/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069855. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: Anime Los 
Angeles, 16835 Lahey St., Granada 
Hills CA 91344/16835 Lahey St., 
Granada Hills CA 91344. California 
Anime Foundation, 16835 Lahey St., 
Granada Hills CA 91344. This business 
is conducted by: a corporation. The 
Registrant(s) commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed herein on: 
01/2020. Signed: Elayne Frances Pelz, 
Treasurer. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true and 
correct. This statement is filed with the 
County Clerk of Los Angeles County 
on: 04/15/2020. NOTICE - This fictitious 
name statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize the 
use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another 
under federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/25/2020, 05/02/2020, 
05/09/2020 and 05/16/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069857. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: Z & T 
Maintenance, 905 E 33rd St, Los 
Angeles CA 90011. Zoraida Sanchez 
Gomez, 905 E 33rd St, Los Angeles CA 
90011; Jose Trinidad Sanchez Gomez, 
679 E. 43rd St, Los Angeles CA 90011; 
Macedonia Gomez de Sanchez, 9533 
Bandera St, Los Angeles CA 90002. 
This business is conducted by: a 
general partnership. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business 
under the fictitious business name or 
names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: 
Zoraida Sanchez Gomez, General 
Partner. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true and 
correct. This statement is filed with the 
County Clerk of Los Angeles County 
on: 04/15/2020. NOTICE - This fictitious 
name statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing of this 

statement does not of itself authorize the 
use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another 
under federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/25/2020, 05/02/2020, 
05/09/2020 and 05/16/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069935. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: Giant Vintage 
Inc; Giant Vintage Sunglasses, Giant 
Vintage Apparel, 11668 Vanowen 
Street, North Hollywood CA 91605. 
Giant Vintage Inc., 11668 Vanowen 
Street, North Hollywood CA 91605. This 
business is conducted by: a corporation. 
The Registrant(s) commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed herein 
on: 05/2014. Signed: AE Jackson, 
President. Registrant(s) declared that 
all information in the statement is true 
and correct. This statement is filed with 
the County Clerk of Los Angeles County 
on: 04/15/2020. NOTICE - This fictitious 
name statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize the 
use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another 
under federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/25/2020, 05/02/2020, 
05/09/2020 and 05/16/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020071086. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: HNB 
International, 405 Genoa St Unit 1, 
Arcadia CA 91006. Linda Chen, 405 
Genoa St Unit 1, Arcadia CA 91006. This 
business is conducted by: an individual. 
The Registrant(s) commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed herein 
on: 02/2020. Signed: Linda Chen, 
owner. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true and 
correct. This statement is filed with the 
County Clerk of Los Angeles County 
on: 04/17/2020. NOTICE - This fictitious 
name statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize the 
use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another 
under federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 04/25/2020, 05/02/2020, 
05/09/2020 and 05/16/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069752. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: Gamestop 
3815, 6600 Topanga Canyon Road 
Suite 2001, Canoga Park CA 91303/625 
Westport Parkway, Grapevine, TX 
76051. Gamestop, Inc., 625 Westport 
Parkway, Grapevine, TX 76051. This 
business is conducted by: a corporation. 
The Registrant(s) commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed herein 
on: 10/2006. Signed: James A. Bell, 
CFO. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true and 
correct. This statement is filed with the 
County Clerk of Los Angeles County 
on: 04/15/2020. NOTICE - This fictitious 
name statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize the 
use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another 
under federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 05/02/2020, 05/09/2020, 
05/16/2020 and 05/23/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069754. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: Gamestop 
3849, 15900 Crenshaw Boulevard 
Suite D, Gardena CA 90249/625 
Westport Parkway, Grapevine, TX 
76051. Gamestop, Inc., 625 Westport 
Parkway, Grapevine, TX 76051. This 
business is conducted by: a corporation. 
The Registrant(s) commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed herein 
on: 05/2007. Signed: James A. Bell, 
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with the County Clerk of Los Angeles 
County on: 04/15/2020. NOTICE - 
This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed on, 
in the office of the County Clerk. A new 
Fictitious Business Name Statement 
must be filed prior to that date. The 
filing of this statement does not of 
itself authorize the use in this state of 
a fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under federal, 
state or common law (see Section 
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 
05/02/2020, 05/09/2020, 05/16/2020 
and 05/23/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069930. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: Gamestop 
5406, 708 E. Arrow Highway, Pomona 
CA 91767/625 Westport Parkway, 
Grapevine, TX 76051. Gamestop, 
Inc., 625 Westport Parkway, 
Grapevine, TX 76051. This business 
is conducted by: a corporation. The 
Registrant(s) commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed herein on: 
03/2010. Signed: James A. Bell, 
CFO. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true 
and correct. This statement is filed 
with the County Clerk of Los Angeles 
County on: 04/15/2020. NOTICE - 
This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed on, 
in the office of the County Clerk. A new 
Fictitious Business Name Statement 
must be filed prior to that date. The 
filing of this statement does not of 
itself authorize the use in this state of 
a fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under federal, 
state or common law (see Section 
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 
05/02/2020, 05/09/2020, 05/16/2020 
and 05/23/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069938. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: Gamestop 
5418, 7100 Santa Monica Boulevard 
Suite 117, West Hollywood CA 
90046/625 Westport Parkway, 
Grapevine, TX 76051. Gamestop, 
Inc., 625 Westport Parkway, 
Grapevine, TX 76051. This business 
is conducted by: a corporation. The 
Registrant(s) commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 

name or names listed herein on: 
10/2004. Signed: James A. Bell, 
CFO. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true 
and correct. This statement is filed 
with the County Clerk of Los Angeles 
County on: 04/15/2020. NOTICE - 
This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed on, 
in the office of the County Clerk. A new 
Fictitious Business Name Statement 
must be filed prior to that date. The 
filing of this statement does not of 
itself authorize the use in this state of 
a fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under federal, 
state or common law (see Section 
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 
05/02/2020, 05/09/2020, 05/16/2020 
and 05/23/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069952. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: Gamestop 
5450, 3550 W. Century Boulevard 
Suite 101, Inglewood CA 90303/625 
Westport Parkway, Grapevine, 
TX 76051. Gamestop, Inc., 625 
Westport Parkway, Grapevine, TX 
76051. This business is conducted 
by: a corporation. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business 
under the fictitious business 
name or names listed herein on: 
07/2005. Signed: James A. Bell, 
CFO. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true 
and correct. This statement is filed 
with the County Clerk of Los Angeles 
County on: 04/15/2020. NOTICE - 
This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed on, 
in the office of the County Clerk. A new 
Fictitious Business Name Statement 
must be filed prior to that date. The 
filing of this statement does not of 
itself authorize the use in this state of 
a fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under federal, 
state or common law (see Section 
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 
05/02/2020, 05/09/2020, 05/16/2020 
and 05/23/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069956. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: Gamestop 
5549, 3855 Overland Avenue, Culver 
City CA 90232/625 Westport Parkway, 
Grapevine, TX 76051. Gamestop, 

Inc., 625 Westport Parkway, 
Grapevine, TX 76051. This business 
is conducted by: a corporation. The 
Registrant(s) commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed herein on: 
07/2005. Signed: James A. Bell, 
CFO. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true 
and correct. This statement is filed 
with the County Clerk of Los Angeles 
County on: 04/15/2020. NOTICE - 
This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed on, 
in the office of the County Clerk. A new 
Fictitious Business Name Statement 
must be filed prior to that date. The 
filing of this statement does not of 
itself authorize the use in this state of 
a fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under federal, 
state or common law (see Section 
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 
05/02/2020, 05/09/2020, 05/16/2020 
and 05/23/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069973. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: Gamestop 
5844, 1783 N. Victory Place, Burbank 
CA 91502/625 Westport Parkway, 
Grapevine, TX 76051. Gamestop, 
Inc., 625 Westport Parkway, 
Grapevine, TX 76051. This business 
is conducted by: a corporation. The 
Registrant(s) commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed herein on: 
10/2007. Signed: James A. Bell, 
CFO. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true 
and correct. This statement is filed 
with the County Clerk of Los Angeles 
County on: 04/15/2020. NOTICE - 
This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed on, 
in the office of the County Clerk. A new 
Fictitious Business Name Statement 
must be filed prior to that date. The 
filing of this statement does not of 
itself authorize the use in this state of 
a fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under federal, 
state or common law (see Section 
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 
05/02/2020, 05/09/2020, 05/16/2020 
and 05/23/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069977. The following person(s) 

CFO. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true and 
correct. This statement is filed with the 
County Clerk of Los Angeles County 
on: 04/15/2020. NOTICE - This fictitious 
name statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize the 
use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another 
under federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 05/02/2020, 05/09/2020, 
05/16/2020 and 05/23/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069756. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: Gamestop 
4072, 1815 Hawthorne Boulevard Suite 
195, Redondo Beach CA 90278/625 
Westport Parkway, Grapevine, TX 
76051. Gamestop, Inc., 625 Westport 
Parkway, Grapevine, TX 76051. This 
business is conducted by: a corporation. 
The Registrant(s) commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed herein 
on: 03/1998. Signed: James A. Bell, 
CFO. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true and 
correct. This statement is filed with the 
County Clerk of Los Angeles County 
on: 04/15/2020. NOTICE - This fictitious 
name statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize the 
use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another 
under federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 05/02/2020, 05/09/2020, 
05/16/2020 and 05/23/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069783. The following person(s) is/
are doing business as: Gamestop 4577, 
3650 W. Martin Luther King Boulevard 
Suite 222, Los Angeles CA 90008/625 
Westport Parkway, Grapevine, TX 
76051. Gamestop, Inc., 625 Westport 
Parkway, Grapevine, TX 76051. This 
business is conducted by: a corporation. 
The Registrant(s) commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed herein 
on: 01/2003. Signed: James A. Bell, 
CFO. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true and 
correct. This statement is filed with the 
County Clerk of Los Angeles County 
on: 04/15/2020. NOTICE - This fictitious 
name statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize the 
use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another 
under federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 05/02/2020, 05/09/2020, 
05/16/2020 and 05/23/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069790. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: Gamestop 
4644, 19 Lakewood Center, Lakewood 
CA 90712/625 Westport Parkway, 
Grapevine, TX 76051. Gamestop, Inc., 
625 Westport Parkway, Grapevine, 
TX 76051. This business is conducted 
by: a corporation. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business under 
the fictitious business name or names 
listed herein on: 11/1998. Signed: James 
A. Bell, CFO. Registrant(s) declared that 
all information in the statement is true 
and correct. This statement is filed with 
the County Clerk of Los Angeles County 
on: 04/15/2020. NOTICE - This fictitious 
name statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed on, in the office 
of the County Clerk. A new Fictitious 
Business Name Statement must be 
filed prior to that date. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize the 
use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another 
under federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 05/02/2020, 05/09/2020, 
05/16/2020 and 05/23/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069809. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: Gamestop 

4933, 5336 W. Rosecrans Avenue, 
Hawthorne CA 90250/625 Westport 
Parkway, Grapevine, TX 76051. 
Gamestop, Inc., 625 Westport 
Parkway, Grapevine, TX 76051. 
This business is conducted by: 
a corporation. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business 
under the fictitious business 
name or names listed herein on: 
06/2003. Signed: James A. Bell, 
CFO. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true 
and correct. This statement is filed 
with the County Clerk of Los Angeles 
County on: 04/15/2020. NOTICE - 
This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed 
on, in the office of the County Clerk. 
A new Fictitious Business Name 
Statement must be filed prior to that 
date. The filing of this statement does 
not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in 
violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 05/02/2020, 05/09/2020, 
05/16/2020 and 05/23/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069813. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: Gamestop 
5027, 285 E. 5th Street Suite 
C125, Long Beach CA 90802/625 
Westport Parkway, Grapevine, 
TX 76051. Gamestop, Inc., 625 
Westport Parkway, Grapevine, TX 
76051. This business is conducted 
by: a corporation. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business 
under the fictitious business 
name or names listed herein on: 
07/2003. Signed: James A. Bell, 
CFO. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true 
and correct. This statement is filed 
with the County Clerk of Los Angeles 
County on: 04/15/2020. NOTICE - 
This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed on, 
in the office of the County Clerk. A new 
Fictitious Business Name Statement 
must be filed prior to that date. The 
filing of this statement does not of 
itself authorize the use in this state of 
a fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under federal, 
state or common law (see Section 
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 
05/02/2020, 05/09/2020, 05/16/2020 
and 05/23/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069845. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: Gamestop 
5256, 980 N Western Avenue 
Suite B, San Pedro CA 90732/625 
Westport Parkway, Grapevine, 
TX 76051. Gamestop, Inc., 625 
Westport Parkway, Grapevine, TX 
76051. This business is conducted 
by: a corporation. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business 
under the fictitious business 
name or names listed herein on: 
11/2003. Signed: James A. Bell, 
CFO. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true 
and correct. This statement is filed 
with the County Clerk of Los Angeles 
County on: 04/15/2020. NOTICE - 
This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed on, 
in the office of the County Clerk. A new 
Fictitious Business Name Statement 
must be filed prior to that date. The 
filing of this statement does not of 
itself authorize the use in this state of 
a fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under federal, 
state or common law (see Section 
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 
05/02/2020, 05/09/2020, 05/16/2020 
and 05/23/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069847. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: Gamestop 
5282, 1404 N Azusa Avenue, Covina 
CA 91722/625 Westport Parkway, 
Grapevine, TX 76051. Gamestop, 
Inc., 625 Westport Parkway, 
Grapevine, TX 76051. This business 
is conducted by: a corporation. The 

Registrant(s) commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed herein on: 
02/2004. Signed: James A. Bell, 
CFO. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true 
and correct. This statement is filed 
with the County Clerk of Los Angeles 
County on: 04/15/2020. NOTICE - 
This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed on, 
in the office of the County Clerk. A new 
Fictitious Business Name Statement 
must be filed prior to that date. The 
filing of this statement does not of 
itself authorize the use in this state of 
a fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under federal, 
state or common law (see Section 
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 
05/02/2020, 05/09/2020, 05/16/2020 
and 05/23/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069862. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: Gamestop 
5380, 1331 S. Lone Hill Avenue 
Suite 160, Glendora CA 91740/625 
Westport Parkway, Grapevine, 
TX 76051. Gamestop, Inc., 625 
Westport Parkway, Grapevine, TX 
76051. This business is conducted 
by: a corporation. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business 
under the fictitious business 
name or names listed herein on: 
08/2004. Signed: James A. Bell, 
CFO. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true 
and correct. This statement is filed 
with the County Clerk of Los Angeles 
County on: 04/15/2020. NOTICE - 
This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed on, 
in the office of the County Clerk. A new 
Fictitious Business Name Statement 
must be filed prior to that date. The 
filing of this statement does not of 
itself authorize the use in this state of 
a fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under federal, 
state or common law (see Section 
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 
05/02/2020, 05/09/2020, 05/16/2020 
and 05/23/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069923. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: Gamestop 
5384, 7200 Atlantic Avenue Suite 
A, Cudahy CA 90201/625 Westport 
Parkway, Grapevine, TX 76051. 
Gamestop, Inc., 625 Westport 
Parkway, Grapevine, TX 76051. 
This business is conducted by: 
a corporation. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business 
under the fictitious business 
name or names listed herein on: 
06/2005. Signed: James A. Bell, 
CFO. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true 
and correct. This statement is filed 
with the County Clerk of Los Angeles 
County on: 04/15/2020. NOTICE - 
This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed on, 
in the office of the County Clerk. A new 
Fictitious Business Name Statement 
must be filed prior to that date. The 
filing of this statement does not of 
itself authorize the use in this state of 
a fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under federal, 
state or common law (see Section 
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 
05/02/2020, 05/09/2020, 05/16/2020 
and 05/23/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069926. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: Gamestop 
5386, 916 Hamilton Road, Duarte 
CA 91010/625 Westport Parkway, 
Grapevine, TX 76051. Gamestop, 
Inc., 625 Westport Parkway, 
Grapevine, TX 76051. This business 
is conducted by: a corporation. The 
Registrant(s) commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed herein on: 
06/2005. Signed: James A. Bell, 
CFO. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true 
and correct. This statement is filed 
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commenced to transact business 
under the fictitious business name or 
names listed herein on: n/a. Signed: 
Robert Reynoso, owner. Registrant(s) 
declared that all information in the 
statement is true and correct. This 
statement is filed with the County 
Clerk of Los Angeles County on: 
04/17/2020. NOTICE - This fictitious 
name statement expires five years 
from the date it was filed on, in the 

office of the County Clerk. A new 
Fictitious Business Name Statement 
must be filed prior to that date. The 
filing of this statement does not of 
itself authorize the use in this state of 
a fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under federal, 
state or common law (see Section 
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 
05/02/2020, 05/09/2020, 05/16/2020 
and 05/23/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020072068. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: Brat Chat 
Music, 1400 Tahiti Way PH 32, 
Marina del Rey CA 90292-8005. Brian 
Charles Chatton, 1400 Tahiti Way 
PH32, Marina del Rey CA 90292-
8005. This business is conducted 
by: an individual. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business 

under the fictitious business name 
or names listed herein on: n/a. 
Signed: Brian Charles Chatton, 
owner. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true 
and correct. This statement is filed 
with the County Clerk of Los Angeles 
County on: 04/23/2020. NOTICE - 
This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed on, 
in the office of the County Clerk. A new 

Fictitious Business Name Statement 
must be filed prior to that date. The 
filing of this statement does not of 
itself authorize the use in this state of 
a fictitious business name in violation 
of the rights of another under federal, 
state or common law (see Section 
14411, et seq., B&P Code.) Published: 
05/02/2020, 05/09/2020, 05/16/2020 
and 05/23/2020. 

is/are doing business as: Gamestop 
6391, 200 Towne Center Drive 
Suite 103, Compton CA 90220/625 
Westport Parkway, Grapevine, 
TX 76051. Gamestop, Inc., 625 
Westport Parkway, Grapevine, TX 
76051. This business is conducted 
by: a corporation. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business 
under the fictitious business 
name or names listed herein on: 
01/2009. Signed: James A. Bell, 
CFO. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true 
and correct. This statement is filed 
with the County Clerk of Los Angeles 
County on: 04/15/2020. NOTICE - 
This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed 
on, in the office of the County Clerk. 
A new Fictitious Business Name 
Statement must be filed prior to that 
date. The filing of this statement does 
not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in 
violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 05/02/2020, 05/09/2020, 
05/16/2020 and 05/23/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069979. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: Gamestop 
6529, 21149 Hawthorne Boulevard, 
Torrance CA 90503/625 Westport 
Parkway, Grapevine, TX 76051. 
Gamestop, Inc., 625 Westport 
Parkway, Grapevine, TX 76051. 
This business is conducted by: 
a corporation. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business 
under the fictitious business 
name or names listed herein on: 
10/2009. Signed: James A. Bell, 
CFO. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true 
and correct. This statement is filed 
with the County Clerk of Los Angeles 
County on: 04/15/2020. NOTICE - 
This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed 
on, in the office of the County Clerk. 
A new Fictitious Business Name 
Statement must be filed prior to that 
date. The filing of this statement does 
not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in 
violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 05/02/2020, 05/09/2020, 
05/16/2020 and 05/23/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020069999. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: Gamestop 
6997, 44412 Valley Central Way, 
Lancaster CA 93536/625 Westport 
Parkway, Grapevine, TX 76051. 
Gamestop, Inc., 625 Westport 
Parkway, Grapevine, TX 76051. 
This business is conducted by: 
a corporation. The Registrant(s) 
commenced to transact business 
under the fictitious business 
name or names listed herein on: 
11/2011. Signed: James A. Bell, 
CFO. Registrant(s) declared that all 
information in the statement is true 
and correct. This statement is filed 
with the County Clerk of Los Angeles 
County on: 04/15/2020. NOTICE - 
This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed 
on, in the office of the County Clerk. 
A new Fictitious Business Name 
Statement must be filed prior to that 
date. The filing of this statement does 
not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in 
violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state or common law (see 
Section 14411, et seq., B&P Code.) 
Published: 05/02/2020, 05/09/2020, 
05/16/2020 and 05/23/2020.

Fictitious Business Name Statement: 
2020071082. The following person(s) 
is/are doing business as: R&V 
Polishing, 2159 E. 92nd Street, Los 
Angeles CA 90002. Robert Reynoso, 
911 N Chester Ave, Compton CA 
90221. This business is conducted 
by: an individual. The Registrant(s) 
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Covid 19 fears leave 
Aguero reluctant to 
take the field again

Sergio Agüero this 
week became the most 
high-profile player to 
admit that he is scared 
about the prospect of 
playing football again 
due to the coronavirus.
 Agüero, the 
Manchester City striker, 
conceded in a frank 
interview with Spanish 
TV programme El 
Chiringuito, that either 
he or one of his team-
mates could contract the 
killer disease, especially 
if they are rushed back 
into action.
 Under Premier League 
proposals, competitive 
games could return as 
early as June 8 even 
though at present, 
the country is on 
lockdown. Agüero, 31, 
has been spending the 
last few weeks in his 
Cheshire home with his 
Argentinian girlfriend 
Sofia Calzetti, but could 
return to training in the 
next couple of weeks.
  “The majority of 
players are scared 
because they have family, 
they have children, they 
have babies, parents,” 
Agüero said.
  “It does scare me but I 
have just been here with 
my girlfriend, I haven’t 
had contact with other 
people and they say that 
to contract the disease is 
very rare and difficult 
but they say that there 
are people who have 
it, and they don’t have 
symptoms and they can 
infect you, that’s why 
I’ve stayed at home. You 
can be infected and you 
don’t know anything 
about it.”
 Like most Premier 
League clubs, City have 
closed their training 
ground in order to 
prevent the spread of 
the disease. The players 
were initially told last 

month that they should 
come back on May 4, 
but they were informed 
recently that training is 
due to restart ten days 
later.
 Agüero, who is City’s 
record goal scorer, 
believes that training 
will be very different 
once it resumes.
 “When we go back, I 
imagine that we will be 
very tense,” he added.
 “We will be very 
careful and the moment 
someone feels ill, you 
will think: ‘What’s gone 
on there’. I hope there 
is a vaccine so all this 
ends.”
 Antonio Rüdiger, the 
Chelsea centre back, was 
equally reluctant about 
returning to play. “If 
we continue to play and 
there is a danger, and we 
ignore that while people 
are dying somewhere in 
the world, I don’t know 
if that would sit right 
on my conscience,” he 
said. “If everything fits 
and it comes from those 
in charge that it’s OK, 
there’s no danger, then 
we can start. But if there 
is a danger that it will 
start again and more 
people will get infected 
[we can’t start again].”
 All football came to a 
halt a couple of weeks 
after City had triumphed 
2-1 in the first leg of their 
Champions League 
last-16 tie against Real 
Madrid. Uefa hopes 
to resume European 
competition in August. 
Agüero would like fans 
present at the second leg, 
although the authorities 
are unlikely to agree to 
such an idea.
 “It’s football and 
obviously the fans help 
and obviously we would 
like to play the return 
leg with fans because 
it would be nice and it 

would help with the 
atmosphere,” he said.
  “It’s not an easy game, 
it’s Real Madrid we are 
playing against and we 
know that the tie is not 
over. We got a good 
result in the first leg but 
anything can happen. 

In an interview Aguero said he was scared of unwittingly contracting the virus

We have to be focused 
again and ready like we 

were for the first leg in 
the Bernabéu and we 

know we have a chance 
of going through.” 


